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know--and mine arches--where today they on? ly have rail. Of course, they had
markets for it. The mines were crying for the mine arches, and now they don't even
use them any more, they tell me. Every section of the plant was working, working,
working, all the time.  The superintendent in the department that I landed at--it was
the plate mill--he told me, "They tell me a woman will never run the rail mill crane."
And he said, "You and I are going to prove them wrong!" He was quite a
psychologist. And of course, that's all I needed to hear, was that the men were
against the women; in other words, that made me try that much harder. (He felt
that the men were not going to accept the women on the plant?) Especially in the
jobs overhead, where their lives were at stake, see. I carried an awful lot of ton?
nage above their heads. And they didn't have faith in the women.  I didn't have
sense enough to realize what they were putting me into, to tell you the truth. First,
they broke me in on the pipe mill cranes, which were wide open bays--in other
words, there was no interference. They taught me how to use the magnet and the
shifts and all the different things. But they were really getting me ready for the rail
mill, without telling me that, see. I thought it was always going to be the long open
bays, but it wasn't. (By a long bay, that means...?) That it's all o- pen. It would be
like the length of this street. And perhaps they were scarfing the steel. Do you know
what scarfing is? They take the flaws out of the steel, big chunks of steel; and I'd
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"BESIDES ORANGE IS PRETTIER"  over SO they could take the flaws out of them.
Things like that.  But then he took me to the rail mill. And he told me, "Now, this is
what we've been getting you ready for." He said, "This is the one mill that we
always make a dollar on." That was the way he described it to me. But he took me
to the foot of the lad? der, and he said, "You'll have to go the rest of the way
yourself." He was an elec? trical engineer, and he was scared of height. (You didn't
operate this from the ground?) Oh heavens, no, I was overhead. Twelve feet, I
suppose. All the workings of the crane were on top of the crane. We had to oil them
every day and get ready for the shift. Which meant that I'd have to go to perhaps
15 feet. (You not only operated the crane, then, you were respon? sible for
maintaining it.) Oh, yes, for oiling it and seeing that it worked. Now, if anything
went wrong with the crane, like the fingers--we had the old-fashioned boxes. I
suppose you wouldn't even remem? ber the old tram cars, they had the box- type
levers. And it's like a finger that makes the connection.  But anyhow, as I said, he
was scared of heights, so I had to go the rest of the way by myself. But this man,
Maynard, they gave me to him to break me in--he was a fantastic operator. He had
been there for 35 years. He taught me how to pick up the boxes with the scrap in,
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take it down, dump it, bring it back. Of course, they were all old men, remember
that--all the young fellows were gone. And this old crane-chaser that I had--he must
have been 85 then--I think he lived till he was 100!  East Coast Kitchens  "THE 
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